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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

The Point Fair was a great success again this year and
I would like to thank all of you who helped to make it so.
Our Failr Chairperson Melanie Aguiar and Raffle Chairperson
Leslie Faria deserve our special thanks. Both did super
jobs!

Our annual Membership Cocktail Party was well attended
and lots of fun. Thanks to all who helped. We made a pitch

to those attending to sign up for committees and the response

was good. We gtill need lots of help though and we will be
asking again at the Annual Meeting on the 19th of October at
St. Paul’s. Be sure to come and lend vour support to the
watchdog function that we are attempting to accomplish.

We are having a Meet the Candidates Night again this
election vear at 8t. Paul's Church at 7:30 p.m. on October
12th. 8o far it looks as if all of the candidates for the
City Council will attend. The format will be the same as
last time. We have sent each candidate six guestions and
asked for written responses. We will have copies of their
responses for all who attend. We will start the evening
by giving each candidate a five minute period to lay out
his or her priorities for the coming term. We will then
open the floor for a short guestion period, and finish with
a period where we can all mix with the candidates. Please
come. It was a very worthwhile session last time, and we
believe this will be even better.




THANK YOU

The Point Fair has come and
gone, and by all accounts a good
time was had by all. I would like
to say "thank you®” to all those who
g0 unselfishlv gave of their time
and energy to man the tables, to
call members for contributions, and
to clean up the park at the end of
the dav.

A very special word of thanks
goes to my husband, David, who
assisted me in tying together the
many details needed to make the day
the pleasant experience it was.

I hope that all of you who came
and had an enjovable afterncon will
not only come again next year but
will join us in the preparations and
help at the Point sale tables.

See you in 1990!

Melanie Aguiar

MARY ROWAN HOWARD RETIRES AS

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN

How I hated to write that
title! Rowan has been an invaluable
chairman of membership for many
vears. Under her auspices, the
number of Point Association members
has increased steadily to an all-
time-high total of over 400 members.

Rowan has worked over the
membership files, keeping addresses
up-to=-date and the lists accurate.
Now we rarely ever get a Green Light
returned from the post office.

We welcome Roberta Maljewski as
the new membership chairman; we know
she has a difficult "act to follow",
but we will be with her all the way.

Virginia Covell

BRENDA GORDON AT THE

"DAY ON THE POINT" FAIR

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Thursday, October 19th
7:30 p.m.
8t. Paul's Church

REPORT OF THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE

First vice-president: Marylvnn Rooke
Treasurer: John Howard
Recording Secretary: Donna Flynn

For one vear, to £ill the expiring
term of Roberta Majewskl as Second
vice-president: Brenda Gordon

Donna Mavtum
Chairman



A "DON'T MISS" VIDEO TAPE

At the Newport Public Library
you may borrow a video tape of the
Secret Garden Tour which took place
on the Point this past June 2nd.
Even if vou took the tour, vou will
enjoy this review of it. It was
taped by the Heritage Cablevision
access program "Crossed Paths” and
is narrated by Robert Foreman. The
host is Charles Berluti, and he
opens the program with an interview
with Myra Duvalley, president of The
Benefactors of the Arts. It is this
group that has sponsored the tours
for several vears to ralise funds
for arts projects in the Newport
schools.,

Robert Foreman then leads the
viewer through four of the gardens;
those belonging to the Hunter House,
the Rommels, Nat Norris, and Anne
Reynolds. At the Rommels' Bridge
Street garden, in addition to a
colorful display of popples, colum-
bine, and iris, there is a topiary
c¢hicken with an egg in the back-
ground. Attached to the regular
garden 1is a beautiful orchard ex~-
tending to Second Street.

0ld Mat's garden features ver-
bena, lupin, and shasta daisies in
various heights. He too has a
topliary, a horse, in addition to
espaliered fruit trees in the back-
ground.

The English tvpe garden of Anne
Revnolds combines foxglove, blue
flax, columbine, and lupin with a
variety of annuals. Over all is the
panoramic view ¢of the Bay, with its
scurrving boats, diving seagulls,
and, of course, the bridge.

At the end of the film there is
a series of flower close-ups - - =~
truly works of the camera art. The
half-hour that the video runs went
by all too guickly.

Virginia Covell

THE MEMBERSHIP COCKTAIL PARTY

The Membership Cocktail Party
held on Friday, September 15th was
an ungualified success with over 90
people in attendance.

As usual, the food was terrific!
Especially the pesto hors d'oeuvre.
Some of the Green Light staff would
appreciate it if the donor would
come forward with the recipe so that
we could print it in the next issue
of the Green Light.

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

Welcome to the following new
members:

The Phillips Family

The James Family

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Culkin
Tobey deChristopher

Kathy & Jake Farrell
Roger & Joan Fuller

Ruth Kiker

Christine Montanaro & Philip Mosher
Vern & Carolyn Rosson
Charlotte Simons

Trish Walsh

Amy Weintraub

Ralph & Kit Weiss

Brenda Erickson

Sheila Leonard

Doris Nichols

Ann B. Schiff

Kathy Pratt Scott

Mary Spiratos

Sister Esther Whelan

Jump right in - sign up to work on a
committee. I would be very pleased
to send vou a list of committees
with a description of what they do.
Please give me a call.

Roberta Majewski
Membership Chalr
846-6194



THE BOAT HOUSE

One of the Point's delightful
small houses is at 42 Poplar Street.
Passers-by admire the window boxes,
the wreathed door, a flag flving
from a second floor window -=--
currently "Don't Give Up The Ship".
Few know it as "The Boat House", and
some who do, wonder at the name.

Recently a sign has been plazed
on the house, designating it as
"Alexxander Barker - circa 18417, We
went to Savah Barker Plumb and Emily
Barker Huggins, great-great grand-
daughters of Alexander Barker, to
learn the story of the little house,

Their first statement was that
Alexander had owned the land, but
did not build the small building.

In 1827, Alexander bought the block
on Poplar Street between Second and
Third Streets. On the Second Street
corner, there was a house, in which
his family lived. In 1848, Alexan-
der's son Henry bought the house and
the land. The undeveloped property
became the property of William
Harrison Barker, Henrv's son. On the
corner of Third and Poplar, he built
a home, and in the rear he also
built a small building, fronting on
Poplar.

THE BOAT HOUSE

THE BOAT HOUSE ELL

He was a builder of small boats
-=~ rowboats and dories, and used
this building as a storage and work
place: the ell of the house became
the building area, from which comes
the name of The RBoat House. William
Harrison Barker used this workshop
until his retirement, when it became
mainly a storage place. A family
named Goldile lived in it in the
early 1900's, but after that it was
vacant and was sadly vandalized. One
of Wwilliam Harrison Barker's sons
was another Henry, father of Sarah
and Bmily, who settled his family in
another Point house.

The "big" house and the smaller
building were scld in the 1960°'s.
Both o©f Henry's daughters had moved
away from Newport, and lost track of
a succession of owners. They both
did move back to live on the Point,
and were delighted to learn that the
small building had been restored as
a living unit, and the name "The
Boat House" was continued.

David Kane of Boston is the
current owner of the house. He has
renovated it into a beautiful small
home. The "ell" has become a modern
kitchen, bathroom and closet area,
with a back door leading to a small
patio/garden. A bedroom is on the
second floor, over the small living
room which looks out on Poplar
Street. The house is currently for
sale.

Kit Hammett



I REMEMBER! I REMEMBER!

Alice Hovle Thern is the happy
winner of the guilt that was raffled
off at the Point Fair in August. She
lives at the St. Clare Home in
Newport, and enjoys the guilt on her
bed there every day. Other residents
and staff members enjoy it; too, and
she has a steady stream of visitors
who come to admire it.

Alice says that people tell her
stories of quilts they have known,
and she found herself remembering
some personal quilt incidents.

One of these took place some 30
yvears ago when she worked in the
staff medical unit of R.H. Macy's
store in New York Citv. Because of a
renewed interest in guilts and
guilting, Macy's promotion depart-
ment planned an exhibit and sale of
handmade guilts in the store.

Representatives went to Ken-
tucky and other southern states to
search for and purchase guilts, some
made by individuals, some by commun-
ity or church groups, many with in-
teresting histories. The exhibit was
a great success. Some time later,
Alice recalls, the Metropolitan
Museum arranged an exhibit of quilts
in one of their galleries. This
helped to establish quilting as an
art as well as a craft.

T  As always the Fair's quilt has
stimulated such rememberings.

Kit Hammett

WALLPAPEIING DECONATING, 8 WOODOGRAINIFIG

HYWEL TAFF ROBERTS
4018395525

RAFFLE PRIZES

Gourmet - To - Go - Foods
Cooking Classes - Enwroll NOW?
Scanpan® 2001

THE FIRST COMPLETELY NON-STICK COOKWARE
GUARANTEED TO LAST A LIFETIME

SAFE TO USE METAL UTENSILS
only at

Carol’s ﬁurma‘) ﬁ[é{y

I Casino Terrace 847-3024
(Between Harvest Foods and Newport Hardware)
Free gift wrapping we will ship
Knowledge, Service & Top Quality Cookware

Monday - Saturday 10 am - 6 pm

PEACE

The low wind's sigh

Of contentment and peace

Lull’s life's storm to a halt.

Now is the time to chase

The mermaid through

Coral graves and jewelled caves.
Florence Archambault

The Green Light welcomes submissions

of all kinds -- poetry, articles,
news, or ideas. Thank vou.

The Editor











































